 MINUTES OF NOH MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
 on Monday 26th February 2018
1. Present:  David Lucas (Chair), Mike Kelleher, Annie Fear, Naomi Brown (minutes) 
Apologies:  Mike Williams, John Wood
2. Additions to the agenda:  There were no additions to the agenda
3. Minutes of Last Meeting:  No corrections. David signed the minutes of the last meeting as correct. 

Matters Arising:  No matters arising
4. Employee Liaison Report: Nothing to report

5. Employees Report:

DIY/Building maintenance:
· Audio Panels – thanks to Lin, we have a donation of £3,500 which is fantastic and have booked Eco Sorba to install the panels on 28/29th March. Mc Carthy stone seem to be having staff issues & the person who was offering help with funding the PA has now left.  The MC would like to PA to still be fitted. Mike K said this had been budgeted for. Davis asked if it would be possible for the small hall PA to be linked to the main hall one. NB to talk to Pete Lucas. 
· Drains – Roman Rod came to do a survey & have quoted £4,920 to do the work. Our builder has taken the DVD away to have a look, but just reading the survey & looking at the photos he’s not convinced we need to do very much. The original problems started with a huge fat ball (people putting stuff down the sink) he seems to think if we regularly put sink unblocker down the sinks this may be the answer. We are monitoring the situation 

· Bollard/Boulder in car park – Caroline suggested a half barrel planter. They are very heavy, so one would hope can’t be stolen and also could provide some colour with annuals at the bottom of the steps.  They are approx. £35.00 each. There was some discussion & most thought if a car backed into a wooden planter it could split & result in soil going everywhere. It was though a concrete planter may work better. NB & CW to investigate costs.

· Outside lights –the lights on the ramp are not working properly so  Pete has sourced some replacements  at £21 & VAT each (there are 8) are the MC happy for this to go ahead? MC approved

Community Library: 

· The library continues to be well used by all our regulars and new people joining most weeks

Garden:  

· The lawn is looking super and the temporary fence should be down in a few weeks hopefully. The two hebes have been replanted and really look well against the bottom wall.
· We have plans to put some ivy or similar low maintenance plants against the wall on the left of the lawn now we have tidied up that area.
· The area by the front door is looking much better after Paul's weed-killing exploits. We will be giving the rose a good prune for the summer.
· This Friday we will probably have a go at tidying the area by the steps.
Bookings:

· Bookings continue to be steady, puppy training starts in July, we have a Ukulele taster on 6th March with a view to regular classes, and several new NHS courses.  The hall is very busy with small & medium bookings but wedding bookings are very slow. It was decided we should do some work to promote weddings so we’ll do an article in the local look, and talk to local wedding venues (church, little theatre) as a start then think about wedding venue websites.
Finances
· Current balance in revenue: £29,902

Other

· SAD group – the film group is generally going well, Theresa said the more ‘serious’ films tended to get more people than the more light-hearted ones. 
· Chair Day –a big thank you to John & Anthony who came to sort out the wobbly chairs!

· Dementia champion – as a first step we are holding a dementia friends session on 28th Feb at 10.30. All welcome. The dementia friends session was well attended and very informative. NB & CW are looking at hall signage. 
· Hallmark 3 accreditation booked for 7th March  at 9.30

· Larkhall Festival have asked if they can book a meeting room every Tuesday until the Festival. Should we make a small charge for this as other community groups do? The MC thought £10 for these sessions was reasonable. There was also some discussion around the cleaning issues we had at last year’s festival. The MC have asked for there to be a nominated ‘cleaning’ point of contact & they can liaise with our cleaner re the Monday clean if necessary. 
· Security – this is becoming a real issue with people getting into the hall at night, money being stolen & children intimidating our library volunteers. We have sent several e mails to teachers & are monitoring the evening activities! It has recently come to light that teachers are leaving the door on exit only but putting the latch down so people can get in without buzzing! I think we need to talk sanctions. 

Pete is going to install a motion sensor light above the main door as it’s difficult to identify people when it’s dark outside.  We are also looking at a ’light box’ so each evening we can put a list of what’s on & what buzzers to press. If the MC agree once we have this installed these we will remove the automatic door key when we leave each day. 

BWS are coming to review the CCTV and the police have visited and suggested, anti -climb paint on the spikes onto of the tall cedar garden gate, that the automatic doors open at a slower speed and we install some extra cameras, including 2 or so inside the Hall. 

6: Treasurer’s Report.  Mike K had copies of 2018 budget, although income is down slightly Mike commented that we have no big expenditure planned & are concentrating on smaller community projects.
7. A.O.B.  
· David L said while at a recent meeting in meeting room 3 several tall people were worried about hitting their heads on the iron bar. He suggested a foam sleeve & maybe the knit & natter ladies to knit something to go over this. It was generally thought as this was our smart, training room we looked at something a little less homespun!
· Succession Planning – in light of hallmark recommendations it was proposed we set up a small working group to look at succession planning

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 16th April 2018. There will also be a trustee meeting after the main meeting
